
HB 432 -- DRIVER'S LICENSE ISSUANCE PROCEDURES

SPONSOR: Hurst

The bill allows the Department of Revenue to remotely issue a
driver's license, instruction permit, or nondriver's license in
extraordinary circumstances using a prior digital image on file. A
duplicate driver's license, nondriver's license, or instruction
permit may be issued through a remote or mail-in application for an
applicant having more than six months remaining in his or her prior
issuance term. A renewal driver's license, nondriver's license, or
instruction permit may be issued to any applicant in extraordinary
circumstances through a remote or mail-in application. Only one
remote or mail-in renewal shall be allowed between each in-person
application.

Any applicant requesting a remote or mail-in application who is
homebound due to a medical disability or injury shall be eligible
for a nondriver's license only. "Extraordinary circumstances"
includes out-of-state military contractors, their dependents,
missionaries, and applicants who are homebound due to a medical
disability or injury.

A provision involving concealed carry endorsements that are now
issued by individual sheriff offices is also repealed.


